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The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County

Board of Library Trustees Meeting

Minutes from February 19, 2019
Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Tina Buckel, Christian Mash, Clinton Bradley, Wanda Guard, Fred Fox and Rosie Cupler. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director and Georgie Lewis, Administrative Assistant.  Michael McCarthy, HVAC Project Manager for Beitzel Corporation also attended a portion of the meeting. 
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:05pm. 
Mr. McCarthy presented the Trustees with a proposal to replace the damaged boiler in the basement in Oakland. He recommended replacing the current boiler with a new, more energy efficient Lochinvar Knight XLboiler. The Knight boiler is a High Efficiency 95% AFUE unit which can operate from 10% of overall capacity up to 100% capacity. Mr. McCarthy told the group that the current boiler was installed to only run at 100% capacity no matter the demand. They would install the new boiler to the existing piping from the boiler room and convectors. Michael also recommended that the system be converted from a 2-zone system to a 3-zone system to further increase efficiency.

Karl asked how long it would take to have the boiler installed if the proposal was approved. Mr. McCarthy projected that it would take 5-6 weeks to order and receive the equipment and for installation. He said there would be no heat in the back portion of the building for at least 3 days for the removal of the old boiler and set-up of the new one. 

Mr. McCarthy encouraged the group to contact him if they had any additional questions before he left the meeting. 

The Trustees discussed the proposal after Mr. McCarthy departed. Karl reminded Thomas he asked him to get three estimates for the boiler replacement that at the last meeting. Thomas assured the group that he would get two additional estimates for the next meeting.    
The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meetings. 
· Thomas discussed the revision to Policy #112-3D Printing that was not included in the December 17, 2018 minutes. The revision statement “A $1.00 printing fee will be charged up front per item printed.” was added to the policy. Rosie made a motion to accept the December 17, 2018 minutes. Wanda seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

· Wanda made a motion to accept the January 22, 2019 minutes. Tina seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.  

The Financial Statements for January 2019 was reviewed. Rosie motioned to accept the Financial Statements as presented and Christian seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously and the statements were received and filed. 
The Director’s Report was presented and discussed.

Items of Old Business were discussed:

· Georgie is still working with the auditor in researching the erate bad debt expense. Further discussion was tabled until the next meeting. 
· The group reviewed Policy #601-Library Investments. There was discussion concerning the outlined “regulations” included in the policy. Georgie expressed concerns regarding the $155,000 balance and specifics required in transferring funds. 

Clint discussed a capital needs assessment of the buildings during the conversation. He also suggested speaking with our auditors regarding the investment policy and management authorizing the transfer of funds from an investment account to the operating account. Tina also suggested getting the auditor’s opinion on reserve fund expenditures. Karl said he would contact the auditor to discuss these points with them. Tina made a motion to accept the policy as presented.  Fred seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

Karl said that he and Georgie will figure out where to set up the investment account based on which bank offers the best return on the Library’s funds and can meet the needs of the Library.
Items of New Business were discussed:

· Thomas distributed copies of the draft Operating and Capital budgets for FY2020 to the group. Thomas and Georgie reviewed changes in the budget from FY19 to FY20, noting that the rise in health insurance costs and the anticipated jump in minimum wage were a large portion of the increases to expense. A 2% hourly wage increase to all staff not affected by the minimum wage increase is also included in the draft. The group discussed the large amount of funding required from Reserve funds to balance the budget. Christian made a motion to accept the FY20 Operating and Capital Budget to be submitted to the Garrett County Commissioners for approval. Clint seconded the motion and the motion carried. 
· The Trustees discussed the mold and carpet issue at the Oakland Library. Thomas and Karl both repeated the fact that more than one staff person has made complaint about mold and carpeting causing health issues. One suspected cause of the problem is from major water damage in June 2015 caused by a flood from a faulty roof drain. The group discussed several options for resolving the problem. It was suggested to contact either Boggs Environmental Consultants in Morgantown or Bill Swift with the Garrett County Board of Education for advice. It was recommended to send a survey monkey to staff to see if other staff, who have not made a complaint, are experiencing symptoms or issues caused by poor air quality and allergens. Thomas said that he would create a survey and Karl said that he wanted to have input with developing the questions. 
· The group reviewed Policy #111-Political Activity in the Library. Wanda made a motion to accept the policy as presented.  Rosie seconded the motion and the motion carried.

· The group reviewed Policy #104-Privacy. Fred made a motion to accept the policy as presented.  Christian seconded the motion and the motion carried.
The next meeting will be held March 14, 2019 at 5:00PM at the Accident Branch.
Rosie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:00PM.  Wanda seconded the motion and all were in favor.
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